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The New York State Education Department (NYSED) recognizes the extraordinary work 
that school and district administrators, teachers, school counselors, and other school personnel 
are doing daily to support the academic, social-emotional, and other essential needs of students 
during the COVID-19 pandemic, including high school seniors who are preparing to graduate in 
Spring 2021. 

Leveraging the practices that many schools regularly implement in a typical academic 

http://www.nysed.gov/common/nysed/files/programs/reopening-schools/nys-p12-school-reopening-guidance.pdf
http://www.nysed.gov/common/nysed/files/programs/reopening-schools/nys-p12-school-reopening-guidance.pdf
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multiple research studies, it is clear that this period of remote learning may result in “learning 
loss” for many of our students—particularly the most vulnerable students identified above—
being hit the hardest.1  

Consistent with NYSED’s framework for school reopening, it is  important that schools 
make every effort to provide enhanced support to all groups of graduating high school seniors so 
that they can successfully transition to college and/or the workforce. Many of the strategies and 

http://www.nysed.gov/reopening-schools/recovering-rebuilding-and-renewing-spirit-new-yorks-schools-reopening-guidance
https://www.mckinsey.com/industries/public-sector/our-insights/covid-19-and-studentlearning-in-the-united-states-the-hurt-could-last-a-lifetime
https://www.mckinsey.com/industries/public-sector/our-insights/covid-19-and-studentlearning-in-the-united-states-the-hurt-could-last-a-lifetime
https://www.rand.org/pubs/research_reports/RRA168-1.html
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Meeting students’ social-emotional needs 

NYSED’s response to the pandemic has emphasized the importance of social-emotional 
well-being.4 Schools should consider strategies to provide tools for families and virtual real-time 
support to address the anxiety, uncertainty, and loss that high school students might feel as a 
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“undermatch” have the worst college outcomes.6 The risk of “undermatch” is important for 

mailto:FinAidInfo@nysed.gov
https://www.hesc.ny.gov/partner-access/high-school-counselors/fafsa-completion-initiative.html
https://newyork.edtrust.org/fafsa-toolkit/
https://www.ncan.org/page/WhyInvestFAFSA
http://www.nysed.gov/news/2019/new-york-state-education-department-launches-interactive-online-fafsa-tracker
http://www.nysed.gov/news/2019/new-york-state-education-department-launches-interactive-online-fafsa-tracker
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In addition, high schools should consider making students aware that they can appeal 

https://formswift.com/swift-student
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End-of-year traditions and ceremonies 

Finally, while it may seem early to be planning for the celebrations that typically mark the 
end of the school year, schools may need to build in additional time to give students 
opportunities to participate in planning alternative ways to celebrate their accomplishments and 
successes.  

Schools that are holding virtual graduation ceremonies or other online events should pay 
particular attention to the needs of students who do not have devices or internet access, 
particularly high school seniors experiencing homelessness. 

 

         

 


